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May 9, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The purpose of this letter is to request King County Council approval of the enclosed ordinance.  If approved, it will appropriate $1,078,914 to the Solid Waste Division (SWD) to implement the collective bargaining unit agreement between King County and employees represented by the International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 302.
The settlement reached is a product of good-faith bargaining between King County and the union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.
Local 302 represents 47 Solid Waste Division employees – Equipment Operators, Equipment Service Specialists, Landfill Gas Operators, and Wastewater Treatment Operators – who have been without a contract since the end of 2001.

The four-year contract, effective 1/1/06 - 12/31/09 is retroactive to 2002 and assumes placement on the squared table for salaries (retroactive to 1/1/02).  The expenditure impact of a possible labor settlement was not incorporated into the 2006 adopted budget because SWD could not anticipate the financial impact of the terms of the new bargaining agreement.
There are additional range increases for some Local 302 members in 2006 on top of the increases in 2002.  These make up only a small part of the total costs.  This bargaining unit is also going to be contributing a dollar an hour toward the union’s pension fund.  However, this one dollar contribution is offset by a dollar an hour decrease in wage rates.

Supplemental funding for this agreement comes from the Solid Waste Operating Fund.  Revenue from existing disposal fees will be used.  No new or additional revenue is associated with this request. 

I certify that funds are available.  If you have any questions or wish to discuss this supplemental budget request in more detail, please contact Theresa Jennings, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-4385.
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director 

Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, Capital and Operation Budget Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
